
January 9th, 2019 
 

The Board of Supervisors of Shelby County, Iowa, met pursuant to law and rules of said 
board in special session at 9:00 a.m. in the Supervisors Chambers of the Shelby County 
Courthouse with the following members present:   Chairman; Steve Kenkel , Charles 
Parkhurst Vice-Chairperson, Darin Haake and Mark Maxwell, Clerk.  The purpose of 
this meeting is to receive and discuss approval or not of Department heads proposed 
budgets. 
 

A motion was made by Kenkel and seconded by Schmitz  to approve the agenda with 
no additions.   AYES:  Unanimous  NAYES:  None 
 

Geralyn Greer presented the Recorders budget it was approved with some wage 
adjustments.  Supervisor Haake recused himself from this consideration for conflict of 
interest reasons.   The budget adjustments left her budget within the guidelines set by 
the Board for FY20. $194,572.00 expenditures and $56,990.00 revenues A motion was 
made by Parkhurst and a second was made by Kenkel to approve the budget.  
Parkhurst and Kenkel both voted in favor with Haake abstaining from the vote.   
 

Tony Buman presented the Zoning Administration budget and it was approved with a 
motion by Parkhurst and a second by Haake and a unanimous vote in favor of approval 
was recorded for $10,346.00 expenditures and $2,200.00 revenues. 
 

Kyle Lindberg Shelby County Jail Administrator, presented his budget. After 
discussions a motion was made by Haake and seconded by Parkhurst to approve the 
budget. A unanimous vote in favor of the budget was counted for the approval of 
$15,000.00 revenues and $552,923.00 expenditures.. 
  
Sheriff Neil Gross had his budget approved unanimously after a motion by Parkhurst 
and a second by Haake to approve his budget as presented with $1,124,190.00 in 
expenses and$110,700.00 in revenues.  
 

Nick Preston presented his budget and motion was made by Haake and a second by 
Parkhurst to approve the budget.  Haake, Parkhurst and Kenkel all voted in favor of the 
proposed budget. $274,401.00 in expenses and 82,741.00 in revenues. 
 

The County Attorney’s budget was then presented and approved unanimously after a 
motion by Parkhurst and a second by Haake to approve the budget. With $199,493.00 in 
expenses. 
 

The Supervisors then approved their department budget with a motion by Haake and a 
second by Parkhurst.  All three supervisors voted to approve their budget with 2012,520 
in expenses. 
 

Mark Maxwell presented the County Auditor budget and a motion was made by 
Parkhurst and a second by Haake to approve the budget.   A unanimous vote was 
counted in favor of the budget. Their were $141,913.00 in expenses and $14,600.00 in 
income approved.   
 

The Building and Grounds budget was presented by Auditor Maxwell and approved 
unanimously after a motion by Haake and a second by Parkhurst. $248,663.00 in 
expenditures and $59,000.00 in revenues. 
 

Carolyn Blum, Shelby County Treasurer, presented her department budget to the 
board. After discussion, a motion was made by Parkhurst and a second by Haake was 
made to accept the budget as presented. Kenkel, Haake and Parkhurst all voted in favor 
of the proposed budget. $333,175.00 in expenses and $119,690.00 in revenues. 
 

The Veterans Affairs Director, Gene Cavanaugh presented his budget and it was 
approved unanimously after a motion by Haake and a second by Parkhurst was made 
in favor of the budget that included $10,000.00 in revenues and $47,660.00 in expenses. 
 
The department dedicated to contributions to other governments was presented by 
Auditor Maxwell and accepted on the condition of reviewing the contribution to EMA.  



This number will be decided upon at a later date.  This followed a motion by Haake and 
a second by Parkhurst. A unanimous voted in favor of the motion followed with 
expenses expected to be $1,023,848.00. 
 
The salaries for County Director positions were then updated, in the past these were not 
reviewed every year.  The board approved the following salaries for the following 
appointed Director positions within the County.  Wellness Coordinator $1000.00 per 
year. With a $500.00 bonus if the County achieves 100% participation. If 100% 
participation is achieved the County receives a 5% health insurance rate cut. The safety 
coordinators Salary was set at $3,500.00 a $500.00 bonus will be awarded if the 
workman’s comp mod factor goes below 1 (one), which is a very good rating. Past 
history has increased rates for Workman’s Comp. insurance in the last few years. The 
Zoning Director position was set at $6,629.00 for fiscal year 2020. The Budget Director 
position will be $3,500.00, the IT Director position will be $2000.00 and the GIS 
Coordinator will be $1500.00 in fiscal year 2020.  Each of those positions will be raised 
$250.00 a year in fiscal year 2021 and 2022.  Then reviewed at the time of fiscal year 2023 
budget consideration.  The board realizing the increased duties being required of these 
positions approved the increases after a motion by Parkhurst and a second by Haake.   
Kenkel, Haake and Parkhurst all voted in favor of the increases. 
 
There being no further business appearing, the Chairman declared the meeting 
adjourned. 
 
 

_______________________________________ 
Steve Kenkel,  Chairman 

ATTEST: 
 
 
_______________________________________ 
Mark L. Maxwell 
Clerk to the Board of Supervisors 
 


